
PROPOSED                    November 8, 2023 

South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting 

The Regular Meeting of the South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was opened at 6:00 p.m. 

with Supervisors Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, William Klumph, Johnathan Leyshon and Solicitor James 

Nevant present.   

The pledge to the flag was performed. 

There were thirteen residents present. 

A motion was made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, and seconded by Johnathan Leyshon to dispense 

with the reading and approve the minutes of the October 11, 2023, Regular Meeting. The motion was 

unanimously approved. 

It was announced Mercer County Council of Government is rebidding for a new garbage collection 

contract, residents Michael Anglin won the election to serve as Township Supervisor and John Heutsche 

for Sharpsville School Board beginning in January, 2024 and the South Pymatuning Softball Association 

was thanked for their improvements to the softball complex. 

The Fire Department was given by Supervisor, William Klumph. 

Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, reported the following building permits – Doddato, 4128 

Thomas Road - shed and Taylor, 3887 Saranac Drive – fence. 

A motion to pay the bills totaling $463,195.09 and the October, 2023, payroll totaling $40,562.13 was 

made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka and seconded by Supervisor, Johnathan Leyshon. The motion 

passed unanimously.  

There was no correspondence or old business. 

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, made a motion to approve the Rita Sloan, 2245 Shadow Drive 

Subdivision.  The motion was seconded by Supervisor, Johnathan Leyshon, and passed unanimously.  

Several township residents expressed concerns of the condition of the property located at 2785 Tamarack 

Drive.  It was announced another hearing with the District Justice was to be held on November 20, 2023.  

Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, also announced the owners of Petroplus/South Py Market, 

Kovach Holdings, LLC and the old Dairy Queen have been notified of their property conditions. 

Resident Janet Herrmann asked if the road signs for the ATV roads had been received.  Supervisor Leyshon 

said he would contact DCNR regarding this request.   

Resident Dan Sump asked about the open burning that is occurring within the Township.  It was 

announced the Police Department would be made aware of this concern.  He also spoke about the 

residents that blow the grass clippings on the roadways. 

Resident Dennis Sump asked if Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, had contacted Sharpsville 

Borough about road grants.  Supervisor Chalupka stated he would speak with Mayor Ken Robertson. 

The traffic conditions around the proposed Dollar General are a concern of the residents. 

Chairman Chalupka made a motion to recess the meeting at 6:23 p.m. until November 9, 2023 for the 

purpose of 2024 budget review.  The motion was seconded by Supervisor, Johnathan Leyshon and passed 

unanimously. 

Keith McKnight 

Secretary 


